The Architacl's Newspapear
01_01.18. 2008

TWO CIVIC-MINDED ARCHITECTS
TO LEAD NEW YORK AIA CHAPTERS

PRESIDENTIAL
PROMISE

The lozal chapters of the Amarican Institute
of Architects have put on a unified fromt
with the recant selection of thair two
presidents: Terrence O'Meal forthe state
chapter (ALANYS) and Mark Strauss for
the Manhattan chapter (ALANY). Both are
prominent champions of community-orient-
ed public architecture who emphasgize the
importance of good governmaent ralations.
Whan O'Meal, former vice-president of
government affairs of the Mew York State
Architects Political Action Committes and
partner of hiz eponymous firm, was inaugu-
rated on December 16, he announced that
thetheme for hiztenurewould be “0One

MewYork State,” encouraging members to
work with governmentsto improve how
architecture intersacts with public policy.

Threa days later, Mark Strauss was inau-
gurated in Manhattan and gave a speach
imploring architectz to become more politi-
cally involved and elected officials to become
more awara of design. Strauss chosefor his
theme “Architectura as Public Policy,” which
will berealized in part through programs
geared towards community outreach.

Whila O'Meal meets with Senators Hillary
Clinton and Charlas Schurmer, Strauss antic-
ipates that he will spand time strengthening
tiesto local agencies likethe Departmeant of
City Planning,the Department of Design and
Construction, and Department of Parks and
Racraation. With their aligned goals, perhaps
the new presidentz will help the profession
gain some leverage inthe civic realm.
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